
BE IT REMEMBERED, that at a regular term of the Union County 
Board of Commissioners, for the County of Union, sitting for the 
transaction of County business, begun and held at the Joseph 
Building Annex in the City of La Grande, in said County and 
State, on Wednesday of said month and the time fixed by law for 

li 	 holding a regular term of said Court, when were present: 

The Honorable WILLIAM ROSHOLT 	Chairman 

STEVE MCCLURE 
	

Commissioner 

MARK DAVIDSON 
	

Commissioner 

WHEN, on Wednesday the 11 day of January, 2012, among others the 
following proceedings were had to-wit: 

IN THE MATTER OF 
TRANSFERRING A PORTION OF S.) 
	

COURT ORDER 
12TH STREET, A COUNTY ROAD, ) 
	

2012-07 
TO THE CITY OF LA GRANDE 

WHEREAS, ORS 373.270 states that jurisdiction over a county road 
within a city may be transferred whenever the county governing 
body deems it necessary, expedient or for the best interest of 
the county to surrender jurisdiction over any county road or 
portion thereof within the corporate limits of any city and the 
governing body of the city deems it necessary or expedient and 
for the best interests of the city to acquire jurisdiction over 
the county road or part thereof to the same extent as it has over 
other public streets and alleys of the city; 

WHEREAS, the following county road segment is proposed to be 
transferred: any part of South 12th  Street in County Road 
jurisdiction beginning at its intersection with Gekeler Lane 
extending south to a point 130 feet north of the center of right-
of-way intersection with Lakeview Lane. 

WHEREAS, the County Board of Commissioners advertised in 
accordance to ORS 373.270 (2)(b) and held a public hearing to 
accept public testimony on the proposed jurisdiction transfer. 

NOW THERFORE, BE IT ORDAINED BY THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF THE 
COUNTY OF UNION, STATE OF OREGON: 

SECTION 1: SURRENDER OF JURISDICTION OFFER 

The jurisdiction of the following county road segment is offered 
to the City of La Grande (see attached map): 
Any part of South 12th  Street in County Road jurisdiction 
beginning at its intersection with Gekeler lane extending south 
to a point 130 feet north of the center of right-of-way 
intersection with Lakeview Lane. 

SECTION 2: TIME LIMIT OF ACCEPTANCE 

The Union County Board of Commissioners allows the City of La 
Grande six months (July 18, 2012) to accept the offered street 
segment. This offer will expire at the end of that time period 
if not acted on. 

PASSED AND ADOPTED thisay of January 20 6411d 	 , by a vote of the 
following members of the Union 	 •f  mm 

L.efilitigel 	

issioners 
voting therefore. 
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